
 

 

 
 

January 18, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Angela Calvillo 
Clerk of the Board 
Board of Supervisors 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, California 94102-4689 
 
Subject: Approval of Modification No. 4 Professional Services Contract No. 50073.76 for Solid 

Waste Management Services, between South San Francisco Scavenger Co., Inc. and the 
City and County of San Francisco, acting by and through its Airport Commission 

 
Dear Ms. Calvillo: 
 
Pursuant to Section 9.118 of the City Charter, I am forwarding for the Board of Supervisors a proposed 
Resolution approving Modification No. 4 to Professional Services Contract No. 50073.76 for Solid Waste 
Management Services, between South San Francisco Scavenger Co., Inc,. and the City and County of San 
Francisco, acting by and through its Airport Commission. Modification No. 4 increases the contract 
amount by $900,000 for a new total contract amount not to exceed $10,700,000, with no change to the 
contract term.   
 
The following is a list of accompanying documents: 

• Board of Supervisors Resolution; 
• Approved Airport Commission Resolution No. 16-0168 and the accompanying memorandum; 
• Approved Airport Commission Resolution No. 19-0276 and the accompanying memorandum; 
• Approved Airport Commission Resolution No. 21-0142 and the accompanying memorandum; 
• Approved Airport Commission Resolution No. 22-0004 and the accompanying memorandum; 
• Form SFEC-126 (Board of Supervisors) for South San Francisco Scavengers Co., Inc.; 
• Copy of Contract No. 50073.76 and Modifications No. 1 through 3; and 
• Copy of Modification No. 4 to Contract No. 50073.76, executed by South San Francisco 

Scavengers Co., Inc. 
 

Please contact Cathy Widener, Airport Government Affairs at cathy.widener@flysfo.com or (650) 821-
5023 if you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter.  
 

Very truly yours,  
 
Kantrice Ogletree /s/ 
 
Kantrice Ogletree 
Commission Secretary 

 
Enclosures 
cc: Erin Cooke, Airport and Environment Planning  
 Cathy Widener, Governmental Affairs   
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